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Mr. President,
Let me welcome H.E. Ms. Frances Fitzgerald, Deputy Prime Minister and Minister for Justice and Equality, and the Irish delegation to the UPR Working Group.
The Republic of Moldova commends Ireland for its strong engagement to promote human rights both at the national and international levels. 
We welcome Ireland’s commitment to ratify the Optional Protocol to the UN Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment (OP-CAT) and to establish a National Preventive Mechanism. The Republic of Moldova encourages the Irish authorities to expedite this process.

The Republic of Moldova recognizes the progress achieved in advancing the fight against trafficking, including by criminalizing trafficking for the purposes of forced begging and establishing a specialized Child Protection and Human Exploitation Unit. We are interested to learn the foreseen timeline for the adoption of a National Action Plan in this area.
With a view to reinforce national efforts towards combating domestic, sexual and gender-based violence, we recommend Ireland:

1. to adopt and implement the Domestic Violence Bill and 
2. to improve protection of victims of domestic violence, including by providing with shelter and legal aid. 

In conclusion, we wish Ireland success in the implementation of recommendations of the 2nd UPR cycle.

I thank you, Mr. President.

